DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

Minutes of the Meeting
October 21, 2014
Members Present: Charles Armbruster, Bill Carroll, Bob Corsa, Bill Farley, John Hampton, Paul Lardizzone, Bill McMullen, Mark Newman, Barry Newstadt, Ron Sarg, Earl Seppala and Myron Smith 
Members Excused: George Goss, LTC Angela Showell and Albert Weir
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Staff Present: Bill Peterson and Pamela Anderson
ADMNISTRATIVE REMARKS
Robin Aube-Warren, FACHE, Director of the Wilmington VA Medical Center – She spoke of the controversies of having intermediate surgeries without having 24 hr. vascular coverage and said there was a task force deciding if they will continue with intermediate surgeries. She also reported that they have several ongoing investigations as a result of what was uncovered when she came on board. Her Nurse Executive is detailed with doing some special projects and Brenda Shaffer is running Nursing Services for the next 90 days. They are very active in preparing for Ebola and thinks they are in a good place for that. She confirmed that they are having a town hall meeting at the Levy Court on November 20 at 12:00 and spoke about the importance of town Hall meetings.
Commissioner Corsa asked about the hiring of doctors for the CBOCs and she confirmed they have hired three new doctors, Dr. Rofles and Dr. Mundo for Kent and Dr. Thompson for in Sussex. Dr. Sarg asked about the new travel regulations and she explained what she perceived the law to cover. She answered many questions from the commissioners.
Bill Peterson, Administrator, Delaware Veterans Home, reported the census as 126 residents and 7 up for admissions review. Their most recent review from the VA along with a letter from CMS saying they had a very good survey moved them up to a four star facility. He met with the cabinet secretary about the budget and they are putting into the 2016 budget two new bathing spas and about one half a millions dollars to upgrade their IT systems. Their next objective is trying to move forward with the TELA Health and they are having some problems with staffing do to the State approval process. He reported the Car show went well, with proceeds exceeding the $3K mark. 
Jessica Finan, Home of the Brave Director – She reported they currently have 13 males at HOB I and 2 female veterans and 2 children at HOB II. They are still trying to figure out where to put the new HOB II shelter, the board is working on that and she should have more details next meeting. But for now they have signed a new lease and will stay in Milford for another year. They are working on new siding and windows projects at HOB I to start soon, financed by a grant from the American Legion Auxiliary National office. HOB I is in need of a new riding lawn tractor or golf cart to pull a mower. The Jewish War Veterans (JWV) presented the HOB II with a check for $100. 
John Knotts, Executive Director, The DCVA participated in the following events:
NASDVA: John Knotts, Executive Director, attended the National Association of State Directors of Veterans Affairs NASDVA annual conference in San Diego Sep 12-17, 2014.  The conference provides an opportunity for State Directors to receive updates on veterans’ affairs, showcase state best practices and establish a network for collaboration.  Presentations were provided by luminaries on topics such as; homelessness, women veterans, employment and entrepreneurships in small business, reintegration, future trends, and government affairs.  Key addresses were provided by Secretary Robert McDonald, U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs, and Undersecretaries for Health Administration, Benefits Administration, and the National Cemetery Administration.

Gold Star Families Honored: Commissioners Bill McMullen and Earl Seppala attended a special event in recognition of Delaware’s Gold Star Families.  Vietnam Veterans Chapter 83 sponsored the event held at Dover Downs September 20th.  Guest speaker was Major General Francis D Vavala, Adjutant General, Delaware National Guard.  The event included tributes from First State Young Marines Honor Guard; Robbins Hose Fire Company; and  Dover Police Fife and Drums Corps. Attendees included National Guard leaders, state and local elected officials, and veterans service organizations. 

National POW/MIA Recognition Day: Events were held in Newark, Georgetown and DAFB on September 19th to observe POW/MIA Recognition Day.  Commissioner Robert Corsa sponsored the event in Georgetown.  Commissioners Bill McMullen and Ron Sarg participated in the event at Dover Air Force Base.  The POW/MIA Ceremony was a Retreat Ceremony with 3 flights of airman, Honor Guard Rifle Team, Bugler for Taps, reading of those remains repatriated the last year through the Armed Forces Mortuary Service. Commander Raymond Kozak, 512th Airlift Wing was the guest speaker.  His wife, Mrs. Kozak, spoke of her Father Col. Kelly Cook who was shot down over Vietnam in 1967 and was MIA and later determined KIA.  His remains have not yet been found and returned.  The leaders of the 436th & 512th  Air Lift Wings were in attendance as well as a few of the local leaders 

4th Annual WVAMC Homeless Summit:  Sponsored by the Veterans Administration with several participating  state and civic organisations from Delaware, New Jersey and Pennsylvania. The acting VAMC Chief of Staff, Dr. Donna Robino delivered opening remarks. HUD-VASH Program Analyst, Teresa Pittman, provided a presentation on the National Impact in Addressing Veteran Homelessness.  The VA presentation pointed out that their most recent statistics indicate a 33% reduction in veteran homelessness during 2013 due to new initiatives.  Michael Tiedeman, HCHV Case Manager and his team provided Wilmington VA homeless program updates.  Presentations were made by Delaware and New Jersey agencies responsible for centralized intake and outreach for homeless men and women, including veterans.  Commissioners participated by filling out a homeless challenge survey and discussion of efforts to assist homeless veterans.  Commissioners Bill Farley, Myron Smith, and Administration Specialist Evelyn Mitchell attended.  

JFC Hearing on “Pass Through”:  Dell Failing, Director, Peoples Place and Executive Director Knotts testified before the Joint Finance Committee on the merits of funding the program referred to as Assistance for Needy and Homeless Veterans in the budget bill with a “pass through” appropriation in DCVA’s operating budget.  Dell Failing explained the use of the funds, which primarily supports the salary and benefits of the Veterans Outreach Program Coordinator Mike Rowe and a description of Mike’s services.  John Knotts described DCVA’s interaction with the Veterans Outreach Program and its importance in providing transportation for veterans to VA appointments, assisting with homelessness, working with incarcerated veterans, and managing for reintegration.  The appropriation has remained at $49,400 per year since the program began more than twenty years ago and the need for this service is greater now. Commissioners Bill Farley, Paul Lardizzone, Bill McMullen, and Charles Armbruster attended.    

VAMC – Wilmington Town Hall Meeting: The event was convened by the Director of WVAMC. Direct Aube-Warren and a panel of her staff offered a discussion of the results of recent investigations of WVAMC operations and plans for improvements. Responsible members of the hospital staff were present and prepared to take action on problems identified by individual veteran attendees. In addition, representatives of the VBA were on hand in a separate room to help veterans establish or review claims and to answer questions.  Veterans in attendance were provided with the opportunity to present comments and to identify problems, to meet with hospital staff, if necessary, and to work with VSO’s who were on hand. The final comment at the event was offered by a veteran from Dover who simply said that he had traveled all the way from Dover to say that the WVAMC had saved his life. Following the event, Vice Chairman Farley was invited to join a Task Force being formed by WVAMC to further identify and address problems and to inform the public. In discussion with Director Aube-Warren, Vice Chairman Farley was assured that she intends to work with the DCVA to conduct Town Halls in Kent and Sussex Counties. The Director accepted the recommendation that the future Town Halls be conducted jointly with the Philadelphia/Wilmington VBA Office, with the aim to provide opportunity for veterans to meet with VSO’s as well WVAMC staff. This plan for joint WVAMC /VBA Town Halls, is a direct result of DCVA participation in previous events.
Mayor Christiansen’s Challenge to End Veteran Homelessness: Dover Mayor, Robin R. Christiansen, desired to join the HUD Mayors’ Challenge to End Homelessness. He and his staff requested that Vice Chairman Farley attend a meeting with representatives of federal, state, city and local agencies concerned with dealing with veteran homelessness. Prior to the meeting, DCVA provided the Mayor with some information on homelessness, including the Governor’s Plan to End Homelessness in Delaware and statistics on homeless in Delaware. Maria Bynum of HUD, Jay Hills of the VA, and Dave Skocik of the Delaware Veterans Coalition attended the meeting along with representatives of Connections; Dover Interfaith Ministries; Vietnam Veterans Outreach; Homeless Planning Counsel of Delaware; and members of the Dover City Planning Office came together to discuss the problem. The Mayor officially signed on to the Mayors’ Challenge and stated his intention to support efforts to end veteran homelessness in Dover. After discussion, those in attendance agreed that Maria Bynum and Vice Chairman Farley should co-chair a committee to define the problem and develop a plan to accomplish the goal established by the Mayor. Vice-Chairman Farley will meet with the Mayor to establish an agenda for future meetings and the committee co-chairs will convene a meeting during October on a date to be determined by the availability of committee members. This meeting and DCVA participation resulted from two previous events attended by DCVA members: The 4th Annual Summit to End Veteran Homelessness and the 6th Annual Kent County Economic Summit. This event further raised DCVA’s profile in the community in accordance with the DCVA strategic plan. Most importantly, it creates another opportunity for the DCVA and Delaware Joining Forces to work to address veterans’ issues.

6th Annual Kent County Economic Summit: The event is an annual meeting of the Central Delaware Business and Entrepreneurship Consortium and brings together local business and political leaders to review the current economic status of Kent County and to discuss the future of the county, including projections for new construction, new or expanding businesses, population, and employment. Attendance at the event was reported as the largest for such gatherings to date. Governor Markel was the keynote speaker for the event. Panels comprised of various Kent county government officials, educators, and business leaders provided discussion of topics, including Kent County Outlook and Year in Review; Kent County Opportunities; and Kent County Strengths. Kent county population was reported at 173,731, with a projected growth rate of 1.32%. Median income was reported as $55,786, with a per capita income of $24,519. The unemployment average was reported at 7%, compared to the state average of 6.3%; however, various businesses, such as Energizer and Bay Health were reported at preparing to increase hiring and several new food service and retail businesses were expected to be opening in the next few months. During the event Chairman Sarg and Vice Chairman Farley manned an information table and had the opportunity to network with representatives of the public and private entities represented at the event.  The DCVA was listed in the program and advertising as a major sponsor for this event.

Attendance at this event raised the public profile of the DCVA and ensured discussion of issues concerning veterans throughout the event. The DCVA was able to distribute information on the activities of the commission, veterans’ benefits, Delaware Joining Forces, and TBI information from the Defense and Veterans Brain Injury Center. Dover Mayor, Robin Christiansen, asked Commissioner Farley to attend a meeting on Dover homelessness, especially among veterans, to be held at City Hall on 26 September. Information acquired regarding entrepreneurship training being conducted for veterans at DTCC and further coordination regarding veteran job fairs was discussed with state and federal legislative representatives, private businesses and local educators. 

2014 Delaware Veterans Stand Down:  Liz Byers-Jiron, Director 2014 Veterans' Stand Down opened the ceremonies at 9:00 AM October 3 at the Walter L. Fox Post #2 American Legion.  After the introduction of guests and opening remarks, Representative Earl Jaques, and Director Jennifer Cohan, DMV presented the newly minted “I SUPPORT VETERANS” license plate bearing the number “1”.  As with each year, this event was larger than the previous year.  Ninety organizations participated with well over 500 veterans receiving health care screenings; including dental services and flu shots.  Clothing, haircuts, meals, and health and comfort items were provided.  Service organizations provided information and assistance with benefits, housing, medical services, credit counseling, employment, and more.  DCVA provided support with Charles Murrell serving as a member of the Board.  An information booth provided resource materials on benefits and services including the web based application for Delaware Joining Forces.  DCVA participants included John Knotts, Executive Director, Charles Murrell, Veterans Service Officer, Pamela Anderson, Administration Specialist, and Commissioners Bill Farley, Bob Corsa, Bill Carroll, Barry Newstadt, LTC Angela Showell, Bill McMullen, and Myron Smith.

2014 Retiree Appreciation Day:  DAFB held an Appreciation Day for Military Retirees.  Keynote Speaker was Col. Raymond A Koza, Commander, 512th Airlift Wing.  Several commanders and key staff were in attendance from both the 436th & 512th Airlift Wings.  John Knotts, Executive Director provided information on veteran resources and benefits.  Commissioner Bill McMullen provided briefings on legislative issues and on the Delaware Commission of Veterans Affairs.  Other speakers provided updates on TRICARE, Base Services, Military Retired Pay, Retiree Activities and other.

Personnel:   Natasha Scott-Knight, a disabled veteran of the Iraq War, began working October 6th as Veterans Service Officer.  She was formerly working as a Senior Correctional Counselor at the James Vaughn Correctional Center.  She has a Bachelor’s Degree in Behavior Health and is a graduate student at Wilmington University.  After training and accreditation as a Veterans Service Officer, her area of concentration will be veterans residing in New Castle County.  

Incarcerated Veterans Group (IVG) – Incarcerated veterans of Sussex Correctional Center held their 3rd annual donation ceremony in the prison Chapel Oct 9th.  The program included remarks made by Counselor James Deal, Commissioner Robert Coupe, State Senator Pettyjohn, and Executive Director Knotts.  This veterans group holds regular meetings as a support group and raises funds by selling subs and baked goods, donated by the VFW Ladies Auxiliary, within the institution.  They also produce handsome wood flag cases for sale.  Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery has the flag cases on display to be purchased with all funds going to the IVG.  Commissioner Coupe reported that this model program will be emulated at other correctional facilities.  It has an outstanding record of success with all participants successfully achieving independence on release with no recidivism. One veteran or the USMC with two tours in Iraq and one in Afghanistan, shared his personal account of how involvement with drugs had led to despair and a failed attempt at suicide.  He reported that support through the IVG and counseling he has received that he has regained self-esteem and hopes to be eligible for a work release program within a year.  Commissioner Corsa offered his contact information for assistance with his reentry.  IVG President presented awards of cash donations to Peoples Place – Veterans Outreach Program, Delaware Center for Homeless Veterans, and the VFW Ladies Auxiliary.

Governors Outstanding Volunteer Awards – John Knotts, Executive Director, attended the awards program on invitation of Widener Law, Veterans Law Clinic.  Mary Allen, Public Relations Officer, Widener Law submitted an application for a group award for Social Justice / Advocacy.  During the 2013-2014 academic year the clinic began providing social work assistance to clients through two unpaid student interns working toward a Master of Social Work degrees.  They provided crisis counseling and assisted with referrals for mental health services, child care, food pantry services, substance abuse, shelter and more.  The Commission endorsed the application, as testament to the volunteer work provided by students and attorneys representing 302 clients during academic year 2013-2014 and recovering more than $3 million in benefits over the past four years.  The Governor’s Commission on Community and Volunteer Service hosted the event.  The program included remarks by Erastus Mong’are, Senior Administrator, State Office of Volunteerism; Renee Beaman, Director, Division of State Service Centers; Rita Landgraf, Secretary, Department of Health and Social Services; and the Honorable Jack Markell, Governor.  Governor Markell and Representative Kenton presented the awards.  

Upcoming Events:

November 5, 2014 – Request for Speaker.  Spring Meadow, Smyrna, retirement community – evening program at the Club House at 7:00 PM.  POC Kevin Mcgrath 734-223-5288 or 302-514-9044 kevin_mcgrath103@comcast.net

November 7, 2014 – Friends of Delaware Veterans, Inc. f/t Trust Fund, Dinner at the Modern Maturity Center, Dover.  

November 10, 2014 – Marine Corps Birthday

November 11, 2014 – Request for Speaker.  DTCC Stanton Campus, breakfast at 8:00 AM.

November 11, 2014 – Veterans Day

November 18, 2014 – Office of Management and Budget – public hearing for the FY 2016 budget preparations for the Department of State.  Meeting is in the Senate Chamber from 3:00 PM to 4:30 PM.

December 8, 2014 – Wreaths Across America, recognition ceremony, Delaware General 

Assembly.

December 16, 2014 – Employee Recognition and DCVA’s Holiday Meeting at DelVets Post 2 1:00 PM.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Chad Robinson - Milford Branch Director of Food Bank of Delaware - The Culinary School at the Food Bank of Delaware provides a valuable job training program.  In our 14 week program we teach basic and high end kitchen skills and Life Self-Empowerment Skills such as anger management, time management, interviewing, financial literacy, ethics, diversity and more. Students also have the opportunity to become ServSafe certified.  The Food Bank of Delaware provides this course at our Newark and Milford locations and looks forward to a greater partnership with the veteran community.
Liz Byers-Jiron –Director of Stand Down Planning Committee – Present at the event, LT GOV Matt Denn, General Vavala, Ms. Robin Aube-Warren, Ms. Jennifer Cohan, Director, Department of Transportation, Representatives Jaques, Wilson and Briggs-King, the Mayor of Dover and several of the Commissioners’ were present. Several of the Service Organizations attended and the Auxiliaries came out in full force with great items for the veterans. The Stand Down was a huge success! During the stand down there were 95 service providers that supported the stand down;

Service Providers from Child Support, Transportation, Department of Labor both Federal and State, haircuts, massages, Puppy Rescue and so on.  A list with the names of the service providers is available by request.  Veterans arrived to a continental breakfast and enjoyed the opening ceremony.  Of those 768 attendees registered, 597 were veterans.  Of the 597 veterans 92 were homeless. (86 males and 6 females)  This homeless information will be provided to Mike Tiedeman on Thursday at the conclusion of the After Action Meeting.  Most likely Mike will contact these veterans before December to ensure that they are safe during the winter months.  During that time other organizations will be working on providing a stable environment and hopefully a permanent place for each to live.  Of the veterans registered the highest number came from Kent County, second was New Castle and last was Sussex County.  From outside the state of Delaware there were 18 registered veterans.  Additional registered consisted of VIP’s, service providers, guests, volunteers and committee members.Veterans were served a nice hot lunch prepared by the American Legion Post 2 family and served by the Dover  First State Young Marines.  During lunch John Knotts briefed “Joining Forces” and veterans were able to talk about their successes.  The tables were set with beautiful red, white and blue centerpieces with white tablecloths.

The approximate cost for each veteran was $5.72 per person.  Since the Stand Down, I have received over 70 calls asking for information because some veterans had missed the event.  

In only twelve weeks, planning for the 2015 Stand Down will commence. I do hope some of you will take the time to meet with our Committee Members only once each month, on the fourth Thursday of each month.  Location occasionally changes but most of the time we meet at the American Legion Post 2.  Also, during the Stand Down opening ceremony I was presented with the new State of Delaware license plate that reads “I support veterans” abbreviation is HV.  I was presented HV1!  What an honor and I will drive this proudly throughout the States that I go through.  Commissioners I thank you from the bottom of my heart, you have extended me such a great honor!
MOTION BY NEWSTADT TO ACCEPT AUGUST COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.

NEW BUSINESS

Lydia Prigg – Status of Commission Membership – She addressed the code that regulates and governs the membership parameters of who may serve on the Commission (Tittle 29, Chapter 87 § 8720 Delaware Commission of Veterans' Affairs). She specifically addressed the portion that stated the organization must me chartered by Congress and explained Congress no longer charters organizations, therefore excluding new organizations. She suggested the Commission might want to make changes to the code so as to allow new organizations to be included and she also pointed out that there are some organizations currently on the Commission that are not chartered. After discussion, Chairman Sarg requested Lydia Prigg submit her recommendations in writing and they would meet at a later date and review the code.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Bear Chair Bill Carroll  - There were 60 interments and 30 applications. They projects in progress 
   - Wet well pump repair/replacement

   - Repair of low area holding water between B & C field

   - Heating and AC in public restrooms
     Completed Projects

   - Maintenance building roof

   - Raise and re-align Project Complete Grant set to close
     Family Advisory Cemetery Committee held 10/08/2014 – Minutes of the Meeting available on                         request. 

Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Millsboro, Bob Corsa - 
There were 22 interments and 44 applications.
Personnel, John Knotts
   - Administration Specialist III Dover – vacant.  Lewis Brooks began on Aug 25 as Administration                                   Specialist III and resigned effective Oct 17 – for a position with Seaford School district.  

   - Administration Specialist III DVMC Bear – interviews scheduled Oct 28th.

   - Request to Hire Administration Specialist III submitted for OMB review Oct 30th.

   - Request to Hire casual seasonal submitted for OMB review Oct 30th.

   - Received applications for Executive Director – prescreening to be completed by HR Oct 22,   interviews to be scheduled Oct 29 and 30.
Health & Human Services, Chair Bob Corsa

Veteran Service Officer Report

   - 82 New Claims 

   - Awards 

     Retro $652 thousand
     Recovery $1.1 million.

- Veterans Trust Fund

   Awards $6,648.35

   Donations $351.00

   Balance $56,642.09
Legislative Affairs, Chair Ron Sarg – a work in progress

Finance & Logistics Bill McMullen
Request for sponsorship of the 24th Annual Brain Injury Conference March 12 2014
MOTION BY FARLEY THAT THE DCVA SPONSOR THE BRAIN INJURY CONFERENCE AT THE $500 BRONZE LEVEL FROM THE CONTRACTS ACCOUNT, SECONDED BY LARDIZZONE, MOTION CARRIED.
Commemorative Affairs, John Knotts
   - Nov 11th Veterans Day 

   - Dec 8th Wreaths across America

   - July 1-5 2015 the Wall That Heals
COMMITTEE AND FOCUS SESSION IN THE AFTERNOON. 

Focus Session:

Christine f. Kubik,   DE National Guard * Employer Support Specialist for Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) – She outlined the responsibilities and obligations of employers and their Guard and Reserve employees. She spoke about the steps and measures being put into place to foster a good relationship and encourage more employers to hire Guard and Reserve.
Bill Gay – Delaware Joining Forces – provided a presentation on the initiative to build a state-wide coalition of veterans organizations and provided examples of best practices for sharing resources.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Seppala (MOWW) –He attended the Delaware Military Heritage Day on Sept 20 and the Delaware Technical and Community College Stanton Campus on October 20.
Newstadt (JWV) –He reported his organization will go fallow until May. 
Corsa (VVA) –He reported that on Oct 19 he conducted an MIA/POW service in Georgetown at the Circle. Events he attended and/or provided outreach to: TBI/PTSD group meeting held on Oct 3, St. Marks Methodist church in Laurel, Self-defense domestic violence group meeting on Oct 5, Sussex Co institute program, Sussex Co Mentor Program, Seniors with Disabilities Live Conference and he went to the Delaware Veterans Home for a car show.
Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) –He announced Nov 1 is their department meeting and it will be in Newark. He attended the Oratorical conference in Indiana and spoke about the scholar ship program. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – The DAV mobile van came in the area and they did 103 claims in 3 days.

Farley (MCL) –He attended the 4th annual homeless Summit, the Kent Co. Economic Summit and the VA Town Hall held in Wilmington. He is on the planning committee for the Wreaths Accost America and Brain Injury Association of Delaware annual conference.  He provided outreach to students at DELTECH. On the 20 he attended the State Council for Persons with Disabilities luncheon and the TELTECH military friendly ceremony.

Sarg (MOAA) –He thanked everyone for their kind thoughts while he was rehabbing.  While he was at the State Council for Persons with Disabilities luncheon he spoke with Secretary Landgraf about veterans issues. He also spoke with the Mayor of Dover about ending veteran homelessness. 
Carroll (MOPH) –He attended the Stand Down on the 3rd. His organization is working on developing fund raisers to assist with the various projects.  
McMullen (AFSA) –He participated in the DAFB MIA/Pow ceremony on the 20th, the VA TAP briefing on the 26th. He provided a legislative briefing and DCVA briefing at the DAFB retiree Day and their chapter meeting in Ft. Mead.
Hampton (At Large) – He attended the Senate confirmation ceremony for Honorable James T Vaughn on 8 Oct and the Free Enterprise Day Event. He is working on the memorials for the Middle Eastern conflicts. 
Smith (DELVETS) –He participated at the Stand Down and attended the MD Stand Down and the DELTEC VIP program.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Chairman Sarg provided direction for committee assignments. 
BYLAWS
It was decided that Newstadt, McMullan and Sarg will form an ad hock committee that will review the Bylaws and meet on Dec 3rd. 
NEW BUSINESS
Trust Fund – Policy and Procedures review.
MOTION BY LARDIZZONE TO ACCEPT THE NEW POLICY AND PROCEDURES FOR THE TRUST FUND, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
November 18, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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